
COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEE ASSOCIATION 

MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 20, 2017 

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Monday, November 20, 2017 at the West 

Cobb Senior Center. President Stone called the meeting to order at 10:30a.m. 

Invocation was given by President Stone, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

NEW MEMBERS: “Welcome aboard!” Johnny Davis, Parks & Recreation and Wanda 

Hamilton, Water System. 

ILLNESS/DEATH: Charles Blackwell, Funeral.  Let’s keep all retirees and spouse in 

prayer. 

PROGRAM: Bill Volckman, Finance Director, speaking on our Pension.  No changes in the 

pension for the retirees, the Pension Board meets quarterly and we are welcome to come.  

Roswell Story attend the meeting; it’s not where we want it be, we are continuing to work hard 

on improving it.  There are no plans on the COLA (Cost of Living adjustment) account and 

it’s not in the budget right now we can reach out to the Commissioners and let them know our 

concerns. 

TREASURER REPORT: We have $6765.26 in the account.  Motion was made and second 

to accept the report.  Motion passed. 

SECRETARY:       Minutes were distributed, motion was made and second.  Motion passed 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: Shirley Morrison, Election Committee Chair made an 

announcement of the New Board member for 2018:  John Reida, President, Bill Pardue, Vice 

President, Bob Beard, 2
nd

 Vice President, Mike Ball, Treasurer and Jo Ann Mann, Secretary. 

We thank our out-going President for his leadership for five years. 

Award Committee:  Contact Roswell Story for nominees 

Each year we donate to a Charity organization for Christmas, we had 3 to vote on:  Cobb Kids 

Program, Sweetwater Mission and Christmas 365 (Cobb Senior Service).  We had a vote and 

decided to split between Sweetwater Mission and Christmas 365 (Cobb Senior Services. 

 

“Congratulations to Tim our door prize winner!  

 



Our next event will be our Annual Christmas Luncheon on December 18, 11am at the West 

Cobb Senior Center. 

There will not be a meeting in January, our next meeting is February 19, 2018 10:30 a.m. at 

West Cobb Senior Center. 

Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

 

Have a blessed day! 

Jo Ann Mann 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 


